----- Forwarded message ------

From: Yamamoto-Sparks, Allison <ayamamoto@sanjuancountyut.gov>

Date: Thu, Dec 12, 2024 at 12:08 PM

Subject: TTAB Board Officers and New Member

To: McDonald, Mack <mmcdonald@sanjuancounty.org>

Mack-

The San Juan County Tourism Tax Advisory Board met on December 9th and reviewed letters of interest for the open positions on the board. The following are the Board's recommendations for approval from the commissioners:

The Board unanimously recommends Harold Simpson, owner of Simpson's Trailhandler Tours in Monument Valley to fill one of the two open positions. Harold has been running Simpson's Trailhandler Tours, a successful tour company based in Monument Valley, for the past 32 years.

The Board also took nominations for the Chair and Vice Chair positions for 2025. Derryl Jack was nominated as the Board Chair, and Dallin Tait was nominated as the Vice Chair.

We appreciate the commissioners' consideration of the Tourism Tax Advisory board's recommendations.

Thank you, Allison

__

Allison Yamamoto-Sparks Visitor Services Manager San Juan County Visitor Services (435) 587-3235 Ext 4137

Visit us at: www.utahscanyoncountry.com

Follow our blog: utahscanyoncountry.wordpress.com

